
 

 

Build on Solid Rock. 

A wise person builds on solid Rock. It is foolish to 

build on shifting sand. Jesus gives us this picture 

to guide us in our building of our community and 

the life we live (Matthew 7:24). Ultimately, Jesus 

himself is the rock solid foundation for life. 

Paul writes : “You are also God's building. Using 

the gift that God gave me, I did the work of an 

expert builder and laid the foundation, and 

someone else is building on it. But each of you 

must be careful how you build. “For God has 

already placed Jesus Christ as the one and only foundation, and no other foundation can be laid”  

(1 Corinthians 3:10-11.) 
 

Our Prep students are going to work on this Word of Wisdom, preparing for their School Sunday 20th 

June, 9am. They will challenge us to dig deeper. 

A further reason to come along is that alongside the contribution of Prep students, our congregation 

will celebrate the service of our Principal,  Mr Anton Prinsloo. You are welcome to come along. 

Prayer: Jesus, you are our Rock. Thanks for being so rock solid for us, even being willing to give your life 

for us in a world that continues to fall apart because so many are prepared to build on very shaky 

foundations. 

 

Pastor Mike. 

ST PAUL’S LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER         Term 2 Week 8                      08 June 2021 

Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

  

What a busy week we have this week. Yesterday the weather was perfect for our Junior Sports Day. The children enjoyed the 

day. A very special thank you to Mrs Schneider for her organisation of such a smooth running event.  

 

Fidget Toys 

With the craze at the moment for fidget toys, we are seeing many coming to school. As per our school rule that no toys are 

brought to school unless arranged with the teachers for Topic Talks or the like, we ask all parents to please check what is coming to school with your 

child. For some children, this equipment is a tool and comes with recommendations from either a specialist or Learning Support – these children are 

allowed to have them at school. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 

 

Pupil Free Day 

Please remember that this Friday June 25 is a Pupil Free day. The teachers will be busy proofing reports. 

 

Free Dress Day 

Thursday June 24 is Free Dress Day in support of our Service Project for Term 2 – Housing for Domestic Violence victims. 

Students can wear free dress and donate a gold coin. A Free Dress Day Guidelines document has been attached. Your support of this will be greatly 

appreciated. Please note that one of the guidelines is School hats MUST be worn.  

 

Diary Dates 

2021 

Wednesday 9 June  
School Officer Day  

Thursday 10 June 
Year 3-6 Athletics Carnival (St. Paul’s) 

Friday 11 June  
Year 3-6 Athletics Carnival (Apex Park)  

Monday 14 June  
Walk of Honour—2pm  
Picnic with the Principal  - 3.30pm  

Sunday 20 June  
Prep School Sunday  

Wednesday 23 June 
Crazy Sock Day  

Thursday 24 June  
Free Dress Day  & Last Day of Term 2 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Sunday Services 
are on Sunday at 9:00am and online via 
Facebook and YouTube. 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith, please contact Pastor Mike on 
0421 131 965 or 5432 4419 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899           WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU           postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  

http://www.stpaulslps.qld.edu.au
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2021 SCHOOL THEME - WISDOM - The Lord gives Wisdom [Proverbs 2:6]  

Knowledge comes from Learning. Wisdom comes from Living. Anthony Douglas Williams.  

Lost Property 

Please check the Lost Property Box for any items that may have been misplaced. It is important that ALL belongings are clearly named. This means that if 

any item does go missing it can be returned to the right owner. Any items left in the Lost Property Box at the end of term will be disposed of. 

 

Importance of Breakfast 

It's important for your child to eat something nutritious each morning to re-fuel for the busy day ahead. We know that the day unfolds better for those 
students who eat breakfast. Please ensure that your child has breakfast and is ready to face the day at school every day. 

 

 School Officer Day  

School Officer Day on Wednesday, 9 June 2021 is our opportunity to celebrate the vital role support staff play in education. 

 

Lois Kube 

Acting Principal  

FROM THE HEAD OF TEACHING AN LEARNING 
 
Mr Huff Incursion 

On Monday 14th June, we will host Meerkat Productions and their show Mr Huff. Students in Years 4-6 will see the show at 
8:40am and students in Prep-3 will see the show at 9:45am.  

 

Synopsis:   

Bill is having a bad day. 

Mr Huff is following him around and making everything seem difficult. 

It starts with feelings of grumpiness, not wanting to join in and upsetting his friends. Mr Huff just gets bigger and bigger and the feelings become 

debilitating, rendering Bill unable to complete his schoolwork and being disruptive in class. 

Unable to understand these feelings Bill continues to try to get rid of him, but Mr Huff just keeps getting bigger and bigger until he’s bigger than 

Bill!  Then they both stop, and a surprising thing happens… 

Key Themes:  Resilience, Anxiety in children, Emotional Intelligence, dealing with a bad day. 

Curriculum Areas:  Personal & Social Capability; Health & Physical Education; Critical & Creative Thinking; English; Arts 

 
To celebrate the amazing legacy of Mr Prinsloo, we have planned a couple of things to celebrate the time and energy he has poured into staff, 
students and families at St Paul's. 

 

Monday 14th June - Walk of Honour 

You are invited to attend a Walk of Honour for Mr Prinsloo at 2:00 pm on Monday 14th June. We encourage you to then stay on for Picnic with the 
Principal at 3:30 pm (organised by our wonderful P & F). 

 

Wednesday 23rd June - Crazy Sock Day 

How many pairs of crazy socks does Mr Prinsloo own? We can't even estimate, because there are too many pairs 
to count! Come dressed in normal school uniform with a twist...CRAZY SOCKS to honour Mr Prinsloo. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Emma Bird 
Head of Teaching and Learning  
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our inclusive 

community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

CELEBRATING STUDENTS AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who have recently received Student Awards: 

PA Madeline B 
Myerson P 

Always trying my best.  
Being able to count to and from 20.  

Year 1 
Agile Learning Lab 

 

Sian J  Moving around the Year 1 learning area carefully, sensibly and quietly.  
 

Year 2  
Agile Learning Lab 

Caitlin H 
Carter M 

Pursuing your personal best even if you find it “tricky”.  
 
 

Deputy Principal’s 
Award  

Taj F  (1A)  For showing compassion and helping a fellow class member  

Year 3 

Agile Learning Lab  
  

Felicity K  

Mitchell C  

Engaging enthusiastically in our new inquiry unit.  

 

Year 4 

Agile Learning  

Lab  

Sophie F  

Gabby T  

Being a good role model and a positive influence on others in the school.  

 

 

INSIDE STORY: Year 4 
Christian Studies  
This Semester in Christian Studies, Year 4 has been looking at the Christian Belief that people are created to live in 
community, and we all play an important and responsible role in being co-creators and co-carers with God. 
 

Communities are places where people grow and learn to live with one another, interdependently. We also investigat-
ed how God gave ten commandments to protect and build community and to teach people how to live together and 
we looked at the difference between rules and laws. 

 

Students then worked in groups to come up with some rules for Year 4 that will help us work together at school in peace and safety. The rules 
were displayed on posters for us to share. We also based our School Sunday service around the theme of "how-to live-in community". 
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UNIFORM SHOP  

Monday 8.00-9.00am & 

Wednesday 8.00-9.00am 

& 2.30-3.30pm. 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools or 

ordered through the school 

office and delivered to 

students on uniform shop 

days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30am 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly  

Friday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly  

Thursday 8.35am 

CHAPEL TIME 

Whole School Chapel  

Wednesday 8.35am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

@SPLPSBuySwapSell 

@StPaulsLPSAlumni  
 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
Sports Gala Days last Friday saw tough competition for all St Paul's teams, with a 
mixture results on the score board. Well done to all players for their determination, 
skill and sportsmanship demonstrated over both competition days. Most Improved 
and Best & Fairest Awards were given out to each of the teams, well done: Ruby T 
(B&F), Ashley D (MI), Tye M (B&F), Kaiden J (MI), Cruze J (B&F), Kaleb J (MI), Karla S 
(B&F), Scarlett C (MI), Chelsea M (B&F) & Abby S (MI).Thank you once again parents 
supporters and helpers, as well as our talented coaches: Mr Bellert, Mr Nicholls, 
Monica (GSP), Seth (GSP) & Jayde (GSP). Term 3 Gala Days are Boys Cricket & Girls 

Touch Football. 

 Congratulations all Prep- Year 2 students for their energy and focus at 
their Junior Sports Day yesterday. The students were very excited to show off 
all of the skills they have been learning this term in PE! Thank you, parents and 
caregivers, for attending and showing your support.  

Best wishes to our Year 3- 6 students for the attendance and participation at 
the Senior Sports Days this Thursday (St Paul's) and Friday (Apex Park). A 
reminder that SUBWAY LUNCH ORDERS for this Friday 11th June are DUE by 
TOMORROW at 3pm.  

 

Jessica Schneider 

PE Teacher & Sport Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

  

FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER  

LLL BANKING  

Please send in all LLL Bank books to be updated with interest. LLL interest is added 

to all deposit accounts as at 31 May.  

Ian Bloxham  
Business Manager  

KINDERGARTEN 
 

Hello to all families, 
 
We have previously put out that kindy is sup-
porting breast cancer this year as our charity. 
We have pens and badges on sale, these will 
be in the school admin office over the next 
week if you would like to purchase an item. 
Please support this wonderful cause. 
 

Later in the year we are hoping to hold an event so please watch this 
space. 
 
Enrolments for 2022 have begun, if you know or have children turning 
3 then please contact us for 2022 placements are these are already 
filling up quickly. 
 

Blessings 
 

Sam Beaman  
Service Leader  

mailto:newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au?subject=Re:%20Newsletter

